
 
Friday 9th February 2024 

Dear parents and carers, 

 

What a fantastic start to the year the children have had! Although the weather has been less than wonderful, the chil-

dren have been showing their wonderful manners on a daily basis to each other and all of the staff. We have had lots of 

visitors recently and they have all remarked on how impressed they have been with the wonderful way the children con-

duct themselves in the classroom and around the school. The children have certainly earned their half-term break! 

The Ferns staff team have been hard at work planning exciting extra-curricular activities for the rest of the academic 

year. We can’t say too much at this point, but we are looking forwards to revealing which trip your child will be taking 

and what other activities we have planned in the next half-term.  Speaking of trips, we couldn’t be prouder of the year 6 

children who had a chilly but amazing time on their residential trip to Runway’s End. Staff could not have been prouder 

of how much they pushed themselves to do some challenging activities! 

We are speaking to the children about the importance of regular attendance. We would like to see every child in the 

school attending more than 95% of the time– it is vital that children come in when they can, even if they are a bit under 

the weather as lost time can never be regained! 

It has been a fantastic first term and we have thoroughly enjoyed working with your children and meeting the communi-

ty. We look forward to seeing you all again on Monday 19th February.  

Have a great break, 

Mrs Ford and Mr Gittins 

Contact Us 

Phone: 01276 31554 

Email: info@ferns.kite.academy 

    Celebration Awards 

Attendance 

Whole school attendance to date: 89% Whole school target: 96% 

Class weekly attendance:  

   Oak— 87.8%   Willow—     87.1%           Sycamore— 82.8% 

     Maple—  82.3%   Pine— 86.7% 

Star Learner Award Certificate Winners 

Mishelle 

Bobby-Joe 

Finnley 

Marnie 

Elizabeth 

Citizenship Award Certificate Winners 

Ibrahim 

Ahsan 

Lucy 

Prayusha 

Well done to all of our award winners this 

week! 



 
Friday 2nd October 2020 Friday 9th February 2024 

 

Celebration Assemblies 

It has been wonderful seeing so many family and 

friends attend out celebration assemblies to celebrate 

the fantastic work that our children are doing. 

We think it is important that families get to share in 

the achievements of their children and it has been 

lovely to see proud parents and carers watching their 

proud children receive awards.  

We look forward to seeing more of you soon. 

School Council 

Our School Councillors have been busy rep-

resenting the school. Our school    governors 

visited to ask children about behaviour and 

reported that they were really impressed 

with their responses. They had noticed a 

change in behaviour and attitudes across the 

school and commented on how polite the 

children were. There are more meetings 

planned with visitors to the school, so watch 

this space for further up-

dates! 

 

 

Diary dates 

Monday  19th February—Back to school 

Thursday 7th March– World Book Day 

Friday 8th March—The Ferns’ World Book 

Day 

Wednesday 27th March—Last day of term 
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The spotlight is shining on Maple class this week. This half term in DT, Maple 

have been really busy learning about different types of structures. They have 

focused on what makes a structure and in particular what makes a structure a 

“pavilion”. 

The children have spent the last 3 weeks creating their own pavilion structures 

out of lolly sticks and air drying clay. They have also learnt that cladding is an 

important part of a structure depending on its purpose. For their structures, 

the cladding was used to keep out the rain and cold. 

Keep up the great work Maple. 
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